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S. 2216, Transparency and Effective Accountability Measures for Veterans 
Caregivers Act 
As ordered reported by the Senate Committee on Veteran’s Affairs on August 5, 2020 
 
By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2020  2020-2025  2020-2030  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  0  0  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 0  0  0  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  0  *  not estimated  

Statutory pay-as-you-go 
procedures apply? No Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2031? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

* = between zero and $500,000. 
 

The Family Caregivers Program provides training, counseling, mental health services, respite 
care, and a monthly stipend to a veteran’s caregiver. Veterans and their caregivers are 
eligible for the program if the veterans require assistance in activities of daily living (such as 
bathing, eating, or grooming) because of injuries incurred as a result of military service. 
S. 2216 would require the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) to temporarily extend the 
program’s benefits to veterans who become ineligible because they no longer require a 
caregiver. The duration of that extension would be determined by the department. The bill 
also would require VA to record the names of caregivers in veterans’ health care records and 
to notify both veterans and those caregivers of medical determinations that affect eligibility 
for the program.  

VA provides caregiver benefits for 90 days after a veteran is discharged from the program 
because they become ineligible, die, or are permanently institutionalized. As a result, CBO 
expects that implementing the bill would generally codify the department’s current practice. 
Satisfying the bill’s recording and notification requirements would cost less than $500,000 
over the 2020-2025 period, CBO estimates. Such spending would be subject to the 
availability of appropriated funds.  
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The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Ann E. Futrell. The estimate was reviewed by 
Leo Lex, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis.  

 


